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Annual Report July 2016 - June 2017
Cedar Counselling Cumbria is an independent charity which operates from a dedicated room downstairs in the Parish Centre. This provides us with a quiet and homely space for clients to come and talk to us about whatever is troubling them. All sorts of different people come to us with all sorts of different problems, including anxiety, depression, abuse, relationship issues, stress and many more things that trouble people in our present time and culture. 
All our counsellors are volunteers, most offering a few sessions a week. We work on a donation basis, asking our clients to contribute towards the service they receive. We have costs of room rental, insurance and some professional costs and our income has been steadily increasing from clients over the past couple of years to help cover these costs. We have also again this year had a grant from the Methodist Church which has enabled us to continue without the stress of seeking further funding and for which we are very grateful. 
This is our third year as an independent charity and we have 7 professionally trained counsellors and 1 supervisor.  Supervision is an essential part of our work as counsellors ensuring we work safely and professionally. We are required as counsellors to go and talk to a supervisor once a month about what we are doing, to see that we are working in the best interests of our clients and also to see that we are taking care of ourselves as sometimes what we hear can be harrowing. It is part of our professional standards which also include insurance and belonging to a professional organisation.
We offered 370 appointments last year and saw 27 new clients as well as some carried over from the previous year. We work in an open-ended way and offer counselling for as long as needed so some of our clients come for 6 or 8 sessions, but some come for a lot longer, depending on the nature of the problems they are bringing. 

We have been aware recently of all the publicity in the media about Mental Health issues. The appearance of Princes William and Harry talking about the death of their Mother and the long lasting and continuing effects of this, did a lot to raise the profile of Mental Health. This has helped to take away some of the stigma of talking about difficult things and encouraged people to seek help. In the month following their appearance on television, we had about 4 times the normal amounts of enquiries for counselling and quite a few people who phoned or e-mailed us said that they were struggling with something that had been there for a long time.
We are grateful for the support of the Parish Centre, the local churches, friends and colleagues who refer people to us and those individuals who continue to show an interest in what we do. We are grateful for the time, dedication and expertise that is offered by all our volunteers. We also thank the Methodist Church for their ongoing financial support. 
Judith Sutton

Chair of trustees

Officers

Chair of Trustees




Judith Sutton

Treasurer





Graham Sutton

Trustees





Rob Ashworth 
Helen Minton








Margaret Wilson 
Judi Whitehead

Statistics 2016
Number of new clients







 27
Number of counselling hours





         
370
